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Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
Attention: Leora Blumberg 
c/- ADRP Secretariat, Legal Services Branch 
Department of Industry, Science, Energy and Resources 
10 Binara Street 
CANBERRA CITY   ACT   2601 

Dear Ms Blumberg 

ADRP Review No 2020/134 
Ammonium Nitrate exported from the Russian Federation (Case 565) 

I refer to your letter of 17 September 2021 requesting the reinvestigation of certain findings 
in Anti-Dumping Commission Report No 565. 

In your letter you requested that I report my findings to you by 5 January 2022. I am 
seeking an extension of 113 days (i.e. until 28 April 2022) to complete my reinvestigation 
and report my findings. I seek this extension for the following reasons: 

 Further analysis is required in regard to assessing the appropriateness of the 
deduction of the Russian export tax from the competitive price benchmark. I 
anticipate that some aspects of this analysis will not be completed until 
February 2022. 

 I propose to invite submissions from interested parties and publish a preliminary 
reinvestigation report. Consequently, sufficient time is required to enable interested 
parties to make submissions to the reinvestigation and in response to the 
preliminary reinvestigation report. 

Please contact the case manager at investigations2@adcommission.gov.au directly, 
should you require any clarification. 

Yours sincerely

Dr Bradley Armstrong PSM 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 

21 December 2021 

Anti-Dumping Commission 
GPO Box 2013 
CANBERRA   ACT   2601 


